*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
February 7, 2010
          Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 6
  4:00 – Mary E. D’Arpino – 2nd Anniversary

February 7
   9:30 - Parishioners of St. John

11:30 - Christopher Thompson – 13th Anniversary     
February 13

  4:00 – Frances Swinamer - 25th Anniversary

February 14

   9:30 – Ralph, Amy & Kathleen Packard 

 11:30 – Parishioners of St. John 




 
Important Dates
Sat. 2/6 – Meeting-Lectors & Eucharistic Ministers


         after 4:00 Mass




Sun. 2/7 – Scout Sunday

Sun. 2/7 – No CCD class for grades 9 & 10

Ash Wednesday
February 17th is Ash Wednesday and the beginning of Lent.  Mass will be celebrated here at St. John’s at 9:00am and 6:30pm.  Ashes will be distributed during Mass. This is a day of fast and abstinence. 
Religious Education News
NO CCD Classes

There will be NO CCD classes for all grades from Saturday, February 13th through Saturday, February 20th.  Classes resume on Sunday, February 21st for Grades 9 & 10.  Grade 10 (group 1) will have their Retreat on Sunday, February 28th at 3:00pm.  The Teen Mass will follow the retreat.  

“Respect for Life”

On Wednesday, February 24th at 7:00pm, Linda Thayer will be our guest speaker for the Grade 8 students.  She will be presenting a program called “Respect for Life”.  Parishioners and parents are invited to attend this wonderful program.  

Grade 2 Parents meeting

There will be a special meeting for Grade 2 Parents on Thursday, February 25th at 7:00pm. We will be discussing the upcoming sacramental celebrations and detail for the events.
300 Club Winners

Congratulations to the winners of the January drawing:

   Margarida Almeida, William Andrews,
   John & Jane Gilbride, John & Pat Morawski
Our Shared Treasure
January 31, 2010 Collection: $6,111.
Collection for Haiti: $5,798.50
Grand Annual Collection: $2,375.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $42,016  has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
        St. Vincent de Paul
This week the Food Pantry served 23 households. Although we have received a number of donations, we are still in need of: spaghetti sauce, jelly, carrots and SpaghettiO’s.  Toilet paper, paper towels, soap and deodorant are always welcome too!
We also appreciate cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. 
Thank you! The families and individuals we serve appreciate your generosity! We keep you and your families in our prayers.
Family Life Ministry

The Family Life Ministry group will be selling their Valentine lollipops on the weekend of February 13th & 14th after each Mass.  These funds are used to purchase supplies for the activities and crafts we do at the Sachem Rehabilitation Center and for the Annual Easter Egg hunt held here at St. John’s. Your support and generosity will be greatly appreciated.
ARISE
The fourth session of Arise – “New Heart, New Spirit”- will resume in February, beginning Tuesday, Feb. 16th and Thursday, Feb. 18th at 7:30 to 8:45 pm. Please sign up this weekend if you would like to come.  If you would like more information, please call Jane Gilbride at 508-378-3257. 
Lenten Mass Schedule

Beginning Thursday, February 18th and continuing until Holy Week (April 1st) the following will be the Mass schedule:

Mon - Fri - 7:00 & 9:00 – St. Thomas in Bridgewater

Mon - Fri - 9:00 – St. Ann in West Bridgewater

Wed & Thu - 6:30pm – St. John, East Bridgewater
Fri – Adoration -6:00pm – St. John, East Bridgewater 

Fri – Divine Mercy Chaplet at 6:30 – St. John , E.B
Lenten Regulations

Ash Wednesday, February 17th, marks the beginning of Lent. The following fasting and abstinence regulations are observed.  Abstinence from meat is observed on Ash Wednesday, Good Friday, and all the Fridays of Lent by all Catholics 14 years and older. Fasting is observed on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday by all Catholics who are 18 years of age but not yet 59. Those bound by this rule may take only one full meal. Two smaller meals are permitted and necessary to maintain strength according to one’s needs, but eating solid foods between meals is not permitted. From its earliest days, the Church has urged the baptized and the catechumens to observe the threefold discipline of fasting, almsgiving and prayer as preparation for the celebration of Easter. 

“The Light is On For You”
 Wednesday Evening Confessions Across the Archdiocese this Lent — On Wednesday, February 24th from 7:00-8:00pm (following the 6:30 Mass), and on all Wednesdays in Lent, we will be offering confessions here at St. John, together with all the Catholic parishes and chapels in the Archdiocese of Boston. Inviting Catholics to experience Christ’s healing love through the Sacrament of Reconciliation is one of the major initiatives of Cardinal Seán and the Archdiocese this year.  This outreach is called “The Light is On for You,” and is an effort on the part of our Archdiocese to highlight the importance of the sacrament of confession in the life of Catholics and to make it as easy as possible for every Catholic to come or to return to this great source of God’s mercy and healing love. You are welcome to come here or to go to any other Catholic parish or chapel. The Archdiocese has set up a website, www.TheLightIsOnForYou.org, with lots of great material and videos to help you prepare. Please make plans to come yourself and please invite others take advantage of this great opportunity to be reconciled and begin anew your journey in faith this Lent.
From our Pastor:

Dear Friends,

 I want to thank everyone who contributed to the second collection last weekend for the earth quake victims of Haiti.  The amount that the adults contributed was $5,593 and the amount that the children contributed was $205.50.  I have been proud of you many times in the past 6 years but never more so than last weekend. Your generosity to the people of Haiti during their time of need is nothing short of inspirational.  I also want to thank our “kids” at the 9:30 Mass who in their own way were every bit as generous as the adults. May God bless your generous hearts!
 Wednesday evening, a devastating fire took place on Plymouth St.  An historic home (1800) sustained an enormous amount of damage.   A mom and her baby as well as a couple lost everything.  I walked up the street to see if I could be of some help.  We prayed together for a few moments and I told them that I would return Thursday with some gift cards so that they could at least replace some of their clothing.  Once again, thanks to your generosity at Christmas time, I was able to help them out. 

 On a happy note, next weekend I will be traveling to Vermont with Mr. and Mrs. Laslie and 41 high school students for a weekend of skiing at Stowe. That weekend Fr. Don Skerry and his friend ,Fr. Ken Feehan, will be celebrating the Masses. I am very grateful to them for being so generous with their time so that I can be with our young people for the weekend.  

God bless,

Fr. Wally

Ski Trip
The annual CYO Ski Trip to Stowe, Vt. will be next weekend. The bus will leave St. John’s at 3pm sharp. If you need to rent skis or a snowboard, you may do so at Country Ski and Sports, 901 Winter St., Hanson. Students must make arrangements on Monday, the 8th of Feb. The cost of the rentals is $45 for the weekend.
